From the Desk of Bob Froese


September 18, 2001





This is a time for us to manage our emotions and not let our emotions govern our decisions.





Nor should the union allow itself to be manipulated into submission by Treasury Board negotiators who may try to exploit the current situation, and the fellow-feeling engendered by it; to sweet-talk us into submission; to accepting a paltry increase; and, to giving up gains of previous struggles.





It is tempting for them to encourage us to imagine that there is a meaningful relationship between the events of last Tuesday and the collective bargaining process. 





But the issues are still the same. In its negotiations with PSAC, Treasury Board continues to reject the rationale that the Prime Minister used to defend the 20+% increase to MPs (cost of living increases).  For reasons that defy logic, Treasury Board refuses to apply the same rationale for a reasonable increase for the "rank and file" federal civil.   Let us not forget!  We have had increases averaging less than 1% annually for the past 10 years !  





Treasury Board rejects our demand for an increase of merely 5%.  An increase that will not even help us come close to recovering the ground lost over the past decade.  Our demand is a mere 25%, in percentage terms, of what the MPs got. 





Over the last 10 years, have you noticed what has happened to the cost of accommodation, groceries, fuel and transportation?  (I've been a "fed" for over 30 years and my "disposable income" has shrunk to near zero after paying for necessities. Half my annual gross income 30 years ago would have bought me a new Volvo. What kind of new car will half your gross income buy? Can you even aspire to a new car?) 





If you wish to make linkages between what has happened in the US and our situation here, consider the following:


Do you still believe that a government that has aggressively privatized thousands of public sector jobs has your best interest at heart? 


Does the government really care about your security and safety when security and building maintenance is contracted out to the lowest bidder?  


Did you hear this morning's CBC radio report that 90% of airport security staff have been on the job for less than 6 months? 


Do you think your government and the security contractors really care about you when they compete with McDonalds to see who can get away with paying the least for rent-a-cops?





I am a sole-support parent with a daughter in high school with commuting costs and school demands for classroom instructional fees for which the Harris government is no longer paying. I have a $45,000 mortgage and am paying $1,200 per month in spousal support. I commute 135 km. return daily because I cannot find affordable accommodation nearer to my work. I drive an 11-year old car with 399,000 kilometers on it.  I recently had to replace the transmission on this old car because I cannot afford to replace the car. I continue to support charities to which I am committed. 





And I'm still ready to continue the strike. Why? People find money in their budgets or borrow it for the things that are important to them, like cars, houses, home improvements, vacations, education, etc.  Giving up a few dollars to strike for better wages is not a cost, it’s an investment in our collective, important futures. 





It is time we demand respect and demonstrate self-respect. 





Bob Froese


VP  -   CEIU Local 556


